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The Tualatin Valley Quilt Guild (TVQG) meets at 
7:00pm the third Tuesday of the month January thru 
November at the King City Clubhouse located at 
15245 SW 116th Avenue, King City, OR 97224.  
Guests are welcome and are asked to pay $5 at the 
door.  

January Speaker 

Matthew Boudreaux 

 

TVQG’s Guest Speaker for their January 21, 2020 
meeting will be Mathew Boudreaux (AKA Mister 
Domestic). He presently resides in the Pacific Northwest 
with his husband, their 3-year-old daughter Helena, and 
two cats Jordan & Camden. Originally from Houston, TX, 
he managed to live all over the country during his adult 
life, but finally settled down and calls Camas, 

Washington home. During the day, he works in the 
pharmaceutical industry specializing in oncology, but is 
an artist by heart and jokingly referred to himself as an 
artistic gypsy flowing from theater to modeling to 
photography to sewing. 

He also has this to say about himself: “I learned to sew 
as a kid, but never really got into it until we had our 
daughter. I thought it would be a great way to connect 
with her if I could make her cool clothes. Almost 40, I 
felt that my taste-level had arrived and that I could 
make some pretty neat-o digs, if only I could figure out 
how to do it. Before Helena could even crawl, my 
husband bought me a couple sewing classes at Modern 
Domestic in Portland, which was the perfect jumpstart 
that I needed because I haven’t stopped since.” 

Mr. Domestic will be holding a workshop on Feb 1 at the 
North Plains Senior Center on fabric weaving.  The cost 
is $40.  Contact LoisMarie Mayer is you are interested. 

Holiday Bazaar 

Judy Orlandini and Carol Springer were this year’s 
Coordinators. This year the bazaar brought in 
$1,788.50.  Thank you to our coordinators and all 
those that helped make and donate items, set up, 
take down and (wo)man the tables.  

How Are Bazaar Funds Used? 
Just a reminder - this is the only fundraiser our guild 
holds. 

Funds made from the Winter Bazaar helps our guild 
help to provide a fantastic array of speakers 
throughout the year.  They offset our operating costs, 
are used to buy quilting supplies for our charity 
groups, and allow us to provide cash donations to 
other non-profit organization.   

As you know, TVQG is a non-profit organization which 
means we support multiple charities both locally and 
nationwide.  Our quilts go to homeless shelters, 
hospitals, seniors, children in foster care, and to 
families affected by disasters like fire and floods. We 
support our veterans through our Quilts of Valor 
efforts and donate checks to organizations like Days 
for Girls, Good Neighbor Center, and the Red Cross, 
just to name a few.  

 

REMINDER:  Remember to bring to the 
next meeting: 
 
BOM & FQs 
Name Tag 
Show and Tell 
Charity Donations 
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What Can I Make 
It is likely we will take part in next year’s Bazaar.  If 
you want to get a head start for that, here are 
suggestions: 

Of course, quilts, because we are a quilt guild, aren’t 
we?  Any size quilt is great, but lap, twin, baby and 
children-sizes seem to be the best sellers. Table 
runners, especially holiday or seasonal, place mats, 
napkins, mug rugs, coasters, fabric bowls, potholders, 
oven mitts, decorated towels, pillowcases, pin 
cushions, aprons, children’s bibs, wall hangings, 
decorated bed or sofa pillows, shawls, totes or 
shopping bags. Other suggestions would be purses, 
zippered cosmetic or travel bags, shoe covers for 
packing shoes in a suitcase, storage cases, stuffed 
children or pet toys, Christmas ornaments, table 
covers----OK, by now I think you get the picture.  
Google “Easy to make craft fair items” and you’ll get a 
whole list of suggestions.  

Quilting Challenges 
Throughout the year TVQG offers several quilting 
challenges. These challenges are intended to help 
increase member’s quilting skills and may include 
making quilts to benefit local charities.  They also are 
quite fun and include prizes. 

Cares NW Book & Quilt Challenge 
Betty Murphy is heading up a 
cooperative program 
between King City Senior 
Village and TVQG to create a 
book-themed child quilt to 
benefit the Cares Northwest 
organization. Details of this 
Challenge are posted to our website 
https://tvqg.wordpress.com/ and have been included at 
the end of this newsletter.  We will be displaying these 
quilts at the Senior Village.  You may also bring any quilts 
you want to display and/or sell.  Date for this show hasn’t 
yet been determined.  

 
Cares NW needs quilts, if you have any you would like 
to donate please bring to the General meetings in 
January and February.  They will be collected and 
delivered for you.  Blanket Guidelines are attached. 

UFO Challenge  
2020’s UFO challenge lists need to be turned in at a 
meeting in order to participate.  The project has to 

have been started, not just fabric and a pattern.  And 
to be considered finished, it must be quilted and 
binding done. There is a $5 fee.   

 

Round Robin Challenge Quilt 

Starting in July 2019 and concluding in 
February 2020. TVQG will offer the 
opportunity for our quilters to take part 
in a Round Robin Quilt Challenge. 
LoisMarie Mayer is the moderator of this popular 
quilting challenge. Information has been posted at our 
website https://tvqg.wordpress.com/.  

 
Wait until you see what is up for next year’s 
challenges… 

Membership 
2019-2020 Membership Year 

Membership forms for this year 
became available as of the May 
2019 General Meeting. Yearly dues 
will remain at $35. Members should 
have renewed their membership by 

now.  Membership forms are available at the Meeting 
Check-In desk, and at our website 
https://tvqg.wordpress.com/.  Please feel free to pass 
these on to friends or relatives that might enjoy our guild.    

2020 Retreat Dates 
Dates for the TVQG-sponsored retreats have been 
finalized and deposits have been sent to both venues. 
Next year’s three-day Oregon Garden Retreat 
coordinators are Sue Brim, Cindy Calderwood, and Cathy 

Chase. This retreat will be held March 13th through March 
15, 2020. Our four-day Tilikum Retreat dates are 
Thursday, April 23rd through Sunday, April 26, 2020.  Our 
Tilikum Retreat Coordinators are Sue Capell, Cathy 
Harper, and Judi Derry.   

TVQG Business Cards 
Because you 
are a wonderful 
resource in 
promoting our 
guild, a supply 
of TVQG 
business cards 

https://tvqg.wordpress.com/
https://tvqg.wordpress.com/
https://tvqg.wordpress.com/
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have been printed and are available at the Sign-In Desk 
during our General Meetings.  We encourage you to 
pick up a few to pass out to individuals or business that 
may want to know more.  

TVQG Website 

TVQG maintains an active web presence. 
Our website, 
https://tvqg.wordpress.com/ contains 
information for prospective and active 
members and includes General Meeting 
minutes, the membership roster, current and past Block-
of-the-Month patterns, and a newsletter archive.  

Instructional and Sewing Events 
Our next Sit and Sew Day at will be Saturday, April 4, 
2020. For this Sew Day, we’ve secured the large 
Banquet Room at the King City Clubhouse, so we’ll 
have plenty of space to spread out. If you’re interested 
in joining us for the April Sit and Sew we’ll have a sign-
up sheet at our General Meeting Check-In table. or you 
can contact us at tvqg.news@gmail.com to sign up, but 
hurry spots fill up fast. There is a $5 reservation fee to 
hold your spot to attend the this Sew Day. We'll have a 
cutting and ironing stations set up for you to use. 

Lunch will be provided. 

 

TVQG Charity Efforts 
Charity Quilters Sew Days 
TVQG Charity Sew Days are open to everyone with no fee 
to participate. Charity Sew Days take place on the first 
Monday of every month at the Sherwood Senior Center. 
Just bring your own sewing machine and project to work 
on or select a project from their well-stocked Charity 
Quilting Closet.  You don’t have to be a guild member to 
take part, so invite your friends, neighbors or relatives.  
TVQG’s next Charity Quilt Sew Day will take place on 
February 3, 2020  

Good Neighbor Center  
The Good Neighbor Center (GNC) always needs food, 
personal grooming supplies, and cleaning products. Our 
quilters are encouraged to bring in items that GNC may 
need. Suggested items include personal grooming 
supplies, non-perishable food items (canned or boxed 
items, pasta, rice, etc.), paper towels, toilet tissue, 
cleaning supplies, trash or storage bags, and bedding 
items (used is OK as long as it’s clean and in good shape). 
If you have any of these items to donate, please bring 
them to a General Meeting and our Charity Quilters team 

will deliver the donations for you. Also, if you have 
completed a quilt, or even a quilt top, that you would to 
donate to GNC, please give it to Betty Murphy or Vergie 
Karlson at the next general meeting.  

We’ll have the Good Neighbor Center donation box 
available by the check-in table at our upcoming 
November 19th Meeting. They have a great need 
currently for socks and underwear.   
 

CARES Northwest  

CARES NW helps children who are abused or neglected by 
providing them with a quilt. Their mission is to stop child 
abuse and neglect through multidisciplinary prevention, 
medical evaluation, and ongoing treatment in 
partnership with the community. If interested in helping, 
their website at http://www.caresnw.org/.  

Reminder: TVQG’s Challenge to make a book-themed 
children’s quilt is currently underway.  If you would 
like to review the details of this challenge, they are 
attached at the end of the newsletter.  
 

Days for Girls  
TVQG has adopted Days for Girls as an ongoing charity 
to support. Their organization provides lasting hygiene 
solutions, health education, and income-generation 
opportunity to girls in Sub-Saharan Africa, India, and the 
rural areas of Brazil. For more information about Days 
for Girls, contact their Portland Chapter at 
portlandor@daysforgirls.org or call 503-550-0516, or 
reach out to Sherry Little.  
Thursday, December 12th      10 am-2 pm—drop in any 
time and we’ll put you to work! 
Jessica Lancaster’s home 
5355 SW Lee St. 
Tualatin, 97062 
  

Quilts of Valor  
TVQG maintains an active 
Quilts of Valor sewing group. 
Our group strives to complete 
two quilts a year. When 
announced, QOV Sew Days 
take place on a Saturday, 
starting at 10:30 am, and are 

usually held at Ace Sew and Vacuum in Newberg.  If you 
are interested in joining please let LoisMarie Mayer 
know, her email is lov2kwilt@aol.com.  

https://tvqg.wordpress.com/
mailto:tvqg.news@gmail.com
http://www.caresnw.org/
mailto:lov2kwilt@aol.com
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Block of the Month  

January Block of the Month 

 

TVQG members are invited to make the In Garden Star 
block as the January 2020 Block-of-the-Month. 
Instructions to make this block are available in the 
Block-of-the-Month Section of the Activities Page.  It’s 
suggested this block be made using Bright White or 
White on White as the background fabric with Ice Blue 
or Light Aqua solid or small print fabric for the star. 
We’ll hold a drawing for the blocks at our January 21, 
2020, General Meeting. 

Fat Quarter of the Month 

January Fat Quarter Theme 
 
At each general meeting, our quilters bring in various 
themed fat quarters. For each Fat Quarter brought in 
the quilter receives a raffle ticket. For January, the 
theme is Blizzards, snow.    
 

Here’s a list of future Fat Quarter themes: 
  February 2020: Hearts galore 

March 2020: Garden delights - vegetables 

April 2020: Mother Goose 

May 2020:  Spring flowers 

June 2020: Barnyard critters 

Door Prizes 
Each month two $20 gift certificates are awarded to 
quilters attending the General Meeting. Everyone 
attending the meeting, guests included, will receive a 
ticket for the drawing.  Members may earn a second 
ticket for the drawing, just by wearing their nametag. 
 
Ticket Colors: 
Blue = Fat Quarter 
Red = Block of the Month 
Single Ticket (color varies)= UFO 
Dark Blue = Meeting Attendees Gift Certificates   

Other 
The Wollongong Modern Quilt Guild of Australia reached 
out to TVQG via Facebook to ask if any of our quilters 
would be interested in making tree blocks which they will 
incorporate into quilts for victims of the Australian 
fires.  Here is a link to their Facebook Page which 
provides further information about their request and how 
to get the blocks to them. 
https://www.facebook.com/WollongongModernQuiltGuild/
  

Birthdays 

TVQG would like to extend Happy Birthday 
wishes to the following quilters: 

Eleanor Mickus  Jan 4th 

Eleanor Heikkinen Jan 6th 

Marita Trunk  Jan 14th 

Carolann Palmer Jan 16th 

Carolyn Penner  Jan 22nd 

Sue Brim   Jan 31st 

 

 

https://wp.me/P35vur-xC
https://www.facebook.com/WollongongModernQuiltGuild/
https://www.facebook.com/WollongongModernQuiltGuild/
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Ace Sew and Vac has Batiks on sale through the end of 
January, 25% off at both Newberg and Tigard locations. 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

For Sale 
Angus/Wagyu BEEF 

- 100% grass raised & finished.  Lean and healthy, no antibiotics or hormones.   

- Halves, quarters or hamburger packs available.  

- Special price $2.50/# hanging weight plus butchering costs.  

For more info, call Sue Capell 503-538-3600  

 

For Free 
I found the file I had for the TVQG logo in an embroidery machine format.  Its current stitch-out size is 3.75" x 3.31", 
contains 10,409 stitches with 11 thread color changes.  Right now it is in the .pes format, but I have the ability to edit it to 
dst, .pcs, .hus, .vip, .jef, or .sew formats.  It is deliverable through email. Embroidery machine owners should know which 
format they need. 
 
--  
Carol Springer 
carol.springer@gmail.com 
503 598-3505 or 916-216-2111 

 

mailto:carol.springer@gmail.com


 

TVQG Charity Group update



 



 

TVQG 2019 Cooperative Charity Quilt 
Challenge 

 

TVQG/CARES Northwest Quilt Challenge Details 

TVQG’s Charity Quilter’s group would like to present to our guild members a cooperative quilt 
challenge program between King City Senior Village and TVQG to create a book-themed child 
quilt to benefit the CARES Northwest organization.   

Challenge Details  

• Quilter picks a book 

o Find a book that you would like to gift to a child.  

o The book may be new or used, as long as it is in good condition.  

• Quilter makes a quilt that depicts some element from the book.  

o Your quilt may be as simple or as complex as you choose just as long as it 

represents even the simplest details from the book, such as a color. 

o Quilt should child-sized (infant through juvenile), with a minimum size of 

approximately 36” x 40” and a maximum size of 45” x 60”. 

• Participants will have from May 21, 2019, to the February 18, 2020, General Meetings to 

complete their project.  

• At the February 18, 2020, meeting quilters will be given the opportunity to present their 

quilt along with the book that inspired it. 

• Our Charity Quilter’s Team will then take your completed quilt and book set to the King 

City Senior Village, located at here in King City where it will be included in their onsite 

Quilt Show.  

o Proposed date for King City Senior Village Quilt show has not been finalized but will 

be sometime in March or April of 2020.   

▪ We’ll keep you updated with the show dates through our newsletter.  

o King City Senior Village will award 1st, 2nd, 3rd place ribbons to quilts presented in 

this category. 

o Donated quilts will then be forwarded to CARES Northwest 

The CARES Northwest organization is one of the various charities TVQG quilters support. Cares 
Northwest helps children who are abused or neglected by providing them with a quilt. Their 
mission is to stop child abuse and neglect through multidisciplinary prevention, medical 
evaluation, and ongoing treatment in partnership with the community. To find additional 
information about CARES NW visit their website at http://www.caresnw.org/.  

 

http://www.caresnw.org/


 

 



 

 

TVQG Retreat 2020 

Friday, March 13, 14 & 15th -  9:00 am Friday to Sunday, March 15th 3:00pm 

The Garden Resort, Silverton Oregon 

     839 W. Main Street, Silverton Oregon 
 

Please complete this page and return it with your check made payable to TVQG by November 19th.  Please feel 
free to invite a friend.  Mail to Sue Brim, 14300 SW Fairoaks Drive, Sherwood OR 97140. 
 

Non-refundable deposit of $50.00 required to reserve your spot at time of registration.  Registration due by 
November 19th, 2019 Guild meeting.  Balance is due by January 15, 2020. 

 
[   ] $397.00 for Single, Friday-Sunday (2 nights, Friday & Saturday, 2 Breakfast, 2 Lunch & 2 Dinners) 
[   ] $277.00 for Double, Friday-Sunday (2 nights, Friday & Saturday, 2 Breakfast, 2 Lunch & 2 Dinners) 
 
Name: 

 

Address: 

 

Phone:      email: 

 

Emergency Contact Name:      Phone: 
 
Please list any dietary restrictions (vegetarian, wheat, dairy, gluten, etc.) 
 
Are you willing to bring any of the following for general use? (please check) 
 
Other:  Cutting Board (  )  Display Wall (  ) 
 
Single Room (  ) Double Room (  ) 
  
Requested Roommate(s): 
 
 
If you are interested in a massage or other spa services, the resort offers you can call Moonstone Spa at 503-
874-2503 to make an appointment during the retreat?  Spa services are not included in the price of the 
retreat.  
 
Deposit rcvd:     Balance rcvd: 

 



 

 

 

 



 
 

 


